
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 

 
 

Matariki Tree Planting 
Thank you to Steve and Lance and all the parents and whānau who came along to support our Matariki planting on Friday.  It 
was lovely to also welcome our close neighbours from the Kōhanga who came along to help out!   
 
 

 
Word of the Week:   Hāngi a pit in which food is cooked using heated stones 

25th June 2019    

Dates to Remember School Roll 223 
 

 

Friday 28th June Ezi Lunch – hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text (by 9.00am) and delivered today. 

Monday  1st July Sushi orders collected from the school office at 9.00am for a Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Monday 1st July Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 2nd July Korero Tuku Iho o Bayswater with Dave Veart.  Doors open at 7.00pm. 

Saturday  10th August Quiz Night.  Lock in the date and gather your team! 

 



The tree planting continued on Saturday so thank you to everyone – local community, staff, children and school whānau – who 
came along then too!   
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Today’s Matariki Hāngi 
Photographs of today’s hāngi will be included in next week’s newsletter.  Thanks to everyone who contributed their expertise 
and mahi.  Above (left) is a sneak peek at the peelers, getting the vegetables ready on Monday!  



Matariki Festival, a message from the Parent Group – Thank you, we are grateful! 
We would like to say a very big thank you to all of our community, friends and businesses who supported our fundraising efforts 
with sponsorship, free activities and donations to the raffles and silent auctions: 

Peter Vollebregt Premium Realty – Platinum Sponsor 

Stretch Tents Auckland Ltd 

Bayswater Marina 

Peninsula Kids 

Farro Fresh 

The Lunchbox Queen 

Swim Lovers' Swim School 

Archers Sushi 

Bare Waxing and Skin Centre 

Total Yoga NZ 

Devonport Flowers 

Fzeke Beauty, Fitness & Wellbeing 

Belmont Pharmacy 

Bella Mama Pregnancy Spa & Wellness Centre 

Chiasso Coffee Roasters Devonport 

Ann Langis (Conscious Kids) 

Devonport Chocolates 

Vondel 

The Vic Devonport 

Babysitters Club 

Lonely Lingerie 

Marlo NZ 

Studio Pilates 

Nike Britomart NZ 

The Warehouse 

Devonport School of Dance 

Kiwi Silent Disco 

Snaplock NZ Flooring  

Hellers Sausages  

Book a Bounce (Jeremy)  

Auckland Astronomical Society 
 

Whenever you have the opportunity, please support these businesses that so generously support our school! 

Although it is always risky to single out particular people for thanks, as someone is always missed, there are few names which it is 
important to mention: Norah Wilson, Anne Kitt, Anne Dunne, Mandy Warman, Tash Wehrle, Purnima Trasi, Megan Osborn, Becky 
Stafford, Aylin Ataseven, Steve McLuckie, Shelley Davies, Irena Tovic, Phinia Evans, Kirsty Gardyne, Monique Johnson, Janelle 
Teague, Sarah Ansley Jones, Jen Tyler, Bridget Swan, Natalie Bell, Lucy Bennett, Angela Reddecliffe and Susanne Lindelow and 

everyone else who helped!                                                        Lindsay Child 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 





 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Congratulations  to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Alice demonstrating personal excellence and resilience.  When thing get challenging you don’t give up and 
this makes you a great role model for your peers  - ka pai!   

 Quinn demonstrating personal excellence and respect.  Your fantastic manners encourage your peers to 
follow your positive example.  Tūmeke! 

 

Room 2 Hugo showing personal excellence in writing. You are responding to feedback and enhancing the quality of 
your writing ka pai. 

 Charlie the progress you have made in writing. You are acheiving personal excellence and creating personal 
inquiries based on your interests. 

 

Room 3 Cruz always being a positive role model in Ruma Toru and an awesome Tuakana buddy. We will miss you, 
enjoy your future journey with your whanau.  

 Leo an awesome detailed description of his setting for his narrative story. 
 

Room 4 Niko enhancing his groups hauora, by taking the lead to record their ideas  about bullying,  then allowing 
others to take the lead at the presentation stage.   

 Larel demonstrating personal excellence by consistently learning alongside his group when recording ideas 
about bullying, and proudly contributing to the presentation of the poster. 

 

Room 5 Lamar showing resilience as you courageously read aloud to the class - he whetū koe! 
 Romeo being a supportive buddy when creating a thank you letter - you contributed to a beautifully crafted 

letter - tūmeke!!! 
 

Room 6 Gabe using learning time efficiently to write a detailed and thoughtful letter. You were also an encouraging 
learning buddy. 

 Samika personal excellence in reading. You continually challenge yourself to think critically about your reading 
and to share your ideas with others. 

 

Room 7 Nicole  your kindness in the way you share your idea with classmates and maintain positive relationships 
when working together on projects in class. 

 Mia your efforts and great results in writing, illustrating and presenting your ideas on the School Journal 
projects. 

 

Room 8 Clae being engaged and showing personal excellence during maths. You noticed connections and explained 
your mathematical thinking. Tumeke!  

 Makayla demonstrating resilience and personal excellence during discussion time. What a great role model you are! 
 

Room 9 Noah personal excellence in reading.  You have made great progress and we are impressed with your 
increased fluency. 

 Seb personal excellence in reading.  You have made great progress and we are impressed with your 
increased fluency. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdayBirthdayBirthdayBirthday    to…to…to…to… 
Clae Schmidhalter-Ward (7) and Cameron Allan (9) who celebrate birthdays this week.  
  We hope you have a wonderful time celebrating your special day with family and friends! 



Tree Planting O’Neil’s and Philomel – Wednesday 12th June 
 

On Wednesday 12th June, our Year 5 tamariki walked down with supportive whānau to plant trees in the O’Neill’s and Philomel 
Reserve. This is organised by Anna Baines, from the Auckland Council, as a community project to increase the biodiversity in 
our local area.  Last year a similar planting  took place. 
 

The children made the following comments about the activity:  

“It was a really fun experience because I got to help Native birds by planting trees” Brooklyn 

“I enjoyed it because it really made a better place for Native birds” Alice 

“I enjoyed it because we had different types of trees, there were cabbage trees, harakeke and manuka trees” Mirach 

“It was nice because next year when we go the trees will be big, beautiful, there will be birds and insects” Leo 
 

We hope you will see the fruits of the children’s planting as you walk through these reserves. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Annie 
Kia ora koutou....Here's wishing Petra a fantastic week as she heads into dress and tech runs for 'Annie' 
being put on by The National Youth Theatre Company.  The show opens to the public this weekend.  She'll 
be treading the boards for two school shows on Friday then public shows Saturday evening 7pm and a 
Sunday matinee 1.30pm. Tickets are very limited so if you're keen to see the show book asap.  As they say 
in show biz "Break a leg Petra"  Kia kaha from all your friends at Bayswater!!       
https://www.ticketmaster.co.nz/nytc-tickets/artist/2157055 



Sports Notices 
Netball 
The Bayswater Blues, Fun Ferns team played Hauraki and won 4-3. The Player of the Day was Mar Camara Rico. 

 

Community Notices 
 

What’s in the latest issue of Tots to Teens Magazine? 
In this issue, we ask the question “Is my child entitled or do they understand their rights?”  We also look at education issues for 
parents – why our children should all learn to code, and how predicting endings and outcomes of stories is an important life skill 
for children to learn.  Help your kids engage both the left and right brain with our 5 simple brain games.  We have a lovely story 
on using horses for children’s therapy for physical and mental well-being.  We also look into grommets, one of the most common 
surgical procedures, and give parents a better understanding of what’s involved.  To help with the consequences of reduced 
sunlight and close-quartered activity of sick children, we have three delicious lemon recipes, and five ways to supplement your 
family’s diet to get through winter unscathed.  We have plenty of amazing prizes to win, holiday ideas to help entertain the 
children, and a kids’ fun page to enjoy. 
 
Here’s the link to the exciting new JULY/AUGUST ISSUE digital magazine is available here http://issue1906a.totstoteens.co.nz/ 

 

 
 
Voice Drama 'Movie Mania' Course 
My name is Mary Laurence and I’m a teacher at Vauxhall School and I run a drama company called Voice.  In July my team and 
I are running a fantastic 'Movie Mania' 2 day course for all primary ages on July 9th &10th. 
 

The children will take part in lots of FUN hall games, working in teams, movie craft activities (that can be taken home) and good 
times!  The kids will also take part in short performances (based on their favourite movie characters) for families to see for those 
who want to!  For bookings/ info please email me at voicedrama1@gmail.com 
 


